Ministry of Shipping, ‘"7\;,;§
Transpert Department ’

, 15th April, 1917.
 T.H.0.60268/17.

matlmn,
44600,

With reference to your letter of 10th inetant,
mhadyins copy of a telegram received from the Captain of
the ﬁ 3. "BIRCHLEAF", relative to the vessel's cramkshaft,
1 have to acquaint you that yaur sugges*lon that Lloyds
Bngineer Surveyor from New York should be called in is
approved, and to request tha* you will arrange accordingly.
Any further opinion that may be obtainable at Halifax should
also be obtained.

. The Divestor of Contracts is communica+ing with the
m:mars as to mehar thev can offer any oxylmtion as
to the cause of the defects which have developed in the
armkmt’t

Since writing the foregoing, your letters of 12¢th
instant, forwa»ding copies of a telegram from the Master

of the "BIRCHLEAF" and a report from Yyour consulting Engineers
Wst been zu“ivm, but subject to your opinion, it would
"Wr that thﬁ action mamaaa apove meets the case for

m mnm

I am, mtlﬂm
. 'ﬁanr chﬁqm Servant,




